Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: restaurants in Leicester 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

The postal addresses, names, email addresses and telephone addresses of every restaurant in your council. I would like you to provide this information in the following format: excel with each column clearly labelled. 

Answer:
Please find attached list with the names and addresses of all restaurants in Leicester.

The Council is withholding the email addresses and telephone numbers. To collate this information would involve manually reviewing each record and establishing whether numbers/addresses are in relation to the business or personal details of the managers/chefs which cannot be released as Section 40- personal data apply. There will be multiple contact details for most records and it would need further enquires to establish if they could be released. 
The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the 18 hour limit.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12(1) of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
